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The Technical Guidance Notes are produced by NHBC as guidance solely for our builder customers as to how 
to interpret the technical requirements in relation to the warranty cover provided by NHBC under its Buildmark, 
Buildmark Choice, Buildmark Link, Buildmark Solo, Buildmark Connect or any similar product from time to time. It 
has not been created or intended for distribution or use outside of that purpose. The information contained in this 
Technical Guidance Note does not constitute advice and is not to be relied upon by any third party. Nothing in 
this Technical Guidance Note is intended to, nor should it be taken to, create any legal or contractual relationship. 
Any third party who chooses to rely upon the information contained in the Technical Guidance Notes shall do so 
entirely at their own risk and NHBC accepts no duty of care or liability, however caused, in connection with its use 
or reliance by any third party.

Considerations
	z Flue terminals at low level can be blocked by objects placed over or into them or damaged by human contact.
	z �Approved Document J (England & Wales), Technical Handbook – Domestic section 3 (Scotland) and Building 

Regulations Part L (Northern Ireland) refer to the protection of flue terminals where people could come into 
contact with them or if the terminal could be damaged.

	z �The Gas Safe Register guidance on the Gas Safety Regulations states that terminal guards are required to any 
gas flue terminal within 2m from finished ground level.

Answer
Guards should be fitted over all flue terminals less than 2m above finished ground level which people can come into 
contact with.

The appliance manufacturer will specify a suitable terminal guard. Generally no part of the guard should be less 
than 50mm from any part of the terminal when fitted in accordance with the manufacturer’s instructions. The guard 
should not have any sharp edges, which could cause injury and no opening should be larger than 16mm.

Question
Are guards required to low level gas flue terminals?

Guarding to gas flue terminals
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